
From the Benefice Team… 
 

A few weeks ago, I was expecting a visit from one of my 

cousins and her husband, who I had not seen for some 

years. I looked forward to meeting up but then the eve of 

the visit arrived. As I looked out of my windows I noticed 

that they could do with a good clean and then I realised that 

the dog had been on the furniture again and there was dog 

hair on the cushions.  The sunshine showed up a layer of 

dust on the mantel piece and, oh dear, there were cobwebs 

in the corner of the ceiling. A busy time was spent making 

sure that all these housekeeping jobs were complete, (and 

Bruce the dog was warned he would go without treats if any 

more of his hair was shed!) so that the house was in a fit 

state for visitors. 

At the appointed time the doorbell rang and there stood my 

relatives. In no time at all we were sharing a pot of tea, 

catching up on all the family news and exchanging gardening 

tips. The time flew by and all too soon we were saying good-

bye and vowing not to leave it so long next time. A few days 

later I received a thank you card and, as you’ve probably 

guessed, no mention was made of how sparkling my        

windows were or how dust and hair free the furniture! What 

my cousin remarked on was how lovely it was to meet and 

chat. Of course, we all want to make an effort for our friends 

and family but it is all too easy to lose touch with what is   

important in relationships and be distracted by mundane  

details.  



 Perhaps as we look forward to the next stage in our 

church life here in Heybridge and Langford there is a      

lesson to be learned from my story. We have three very 

different church buildings, but all beautiful in their way 

and it is right that as their custodians we take great care of 

their fabric and the grounds which surround them.         

Recently I have been involved in a number of discussions 

about the different styles of worship and traditions which 

are to be found in the various denominations of Christian 

churches and within the Anglican church. Even in our 

three churches such differences exist. Those traditions 

again are part of the churches which we care for. However, 

we must not become so focused on “housekeeping” our 

buildings and traditions that we lose sight of what Church 

is or should be. For it is not a building but a body of people 

who belong to Christ and who have trusted Him for salva-

tion.   

In the words of one of my favourite hymns, All Are        

Welcome, I hope that as we move forward we can work 

together, and with others to 

 “build a house where hands will reach 
beyond the wood and stone 
to heal and strengthen, serve and teach, 
and live the Word they’ve known”. 

Yours in Christ 

Judy Manley  



HEYBRIDGE BASIN NOTES  
 
 
How blessed we are here in the Basin with friends and neighbours who 
support each other and work and play together. 
As I write we have had a weekend of activity at St George’s. Saturday 
morning saw our regular coffee morning – an opportunity to catch up 
with friends and neighbours.  Then in the evening Dave and Diane    
Rowlands, along with Bob Pearce entertained us with an evening of    
gospel, country and blues music. This was very well received.  If you 
missed it I have invited them to return in the autumn.  Sunday morning 
saw our regular worship in the church and then on Sunday evening a 
number of members and friends from all three churches gathered on the 
seawall to mark Sea Sunday. Julia led our worship and explained the 
work of the Mission to Seafarers and traditional hymns were sung,       
accompanied by Irene and Jock on their concertinas.  It was heartening to 
hear from some visitors sitting nearby that they were enjoying listening 
and were happy to take copies of the information sheet. 
By the time the Beacon goes to press the Regatta will have taken place as 
the village continues to celebrate its 225th anniversary. 

 

What’s on at St George’s? 
 
 #ÏÆÆÅÅ -ÏÒÎÉÎÇÓ ρπ ÁÍ ɀ ρς ÎÏÏÎ ɀ 

                         3ÁÔÕÒÄÁÙ τÔÈ !ÕÇÕÓÔ 
                       3ÁÔÕÒÄÁÙ ρÓÔ 3ÅÐÔÅÍÂÅÒ 
 
!ÌÌ ÁÒÅ ×ÅÌÃÏÍÅ ÔÏ ÄÒÏÐ ÉÎ ÆÏÒ Á ÃÕÐÐÁ ÁÎÄ Á ÃÈÁÔȢ "ÒÉÎÇ ÁÎÄ "ÕÙ 
ÂÏÏËÓ ÁÎÄ ÂÒÉÃ Á ÂÒÁÃȢ 2ÁÆПÌÅȢ  
 
 
!ÎÄ ÄÏÎȭÔ ÆÏÒÇÅÔ ÏÎ 3ÁÔÕÒÄÁÙ 3ÅÐÔÅÍÂÅÒ ρυÔÈ ÔÈÅ /ÁÒÓ ÁÎÄ 0Á×Ó &ÕÎ 
$ÏÇ 3ÈÏ×ȟ ÏÒÇÁÎÉÓÅÄ ÂÙ ÔÈÅ "ÁÓÉÎ /ÁÒÓȟ ×ÉÌÌ ÔÁËÅ ÐÌÁÃÅ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ ПÉÅÌÄ 
ÎÅØÔ ÔÏ $ÁÉÓÙ -ÅÁÄÏ×ȟ ÎÅØÔ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÃÁÒ ÐÁÒËȢ 
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When things go wrong 
 
 
One day a small opening appeared on a cocoon, a man 
sat and watched the butterfly for several hours as it 
struggled to force its body through that little opening. 

Then it seemed to stop making any progress. It ap-
peared as if it had got as far as it could and it could go 
no further, so the man decided to help the butterfly. He 
took a pair of scissors and snipped off the remaining bit 
of the cocoon. The butterfly then emerged easily but it 
had a swollen body and small, shrivelled wings. The 
man continued to watch the butterfly because he         
expected that, at any moment, the wings would expand 
to be able to support the body, which 
would contract in time.   

Neither happened. 

In fact, the butterfly spent the rest of it's life crawling 
around with a swollen body and shrivelled wings. It nev-
er was able to fly. What the man in his kindness and 
haste did not understand, was that the restricting cocoon 
and the struggle required for the butterfly to get through 
the opening, were God's way of forcing the fluid from the 
body of the butterfly into it's wings so that it would be 
ready for flight once it achieved it's freedom from the   
cocoon. 

Sometimes struggles are exactly what we need in our 
life. If God allowed us to go through our life without any 
obstacles, it would cripple us. We would not be as strong 
as we could have been. We could never fly. 
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 HEYBRIDGE WI 

After welcome and Jerusalem, birthday cards were 
given to Rosemary and Angela. Details of all County mailing      
received can be found on the information board and table each 
month but we have been informed that from August National news 
will only be available on My WI, the Committee will do their best to 
pass on anything of interest.  Suffragettte items ie Mugs, Pens etc 
are still available from County also don't forget to check in Essex 
News for details of events etc. 
Unfortunately as we only had a small team at the WI quiz our     
result was not as good as usual, we must have a full team if       
entering next year. 
 
Speaker Karen Lawrie was introduced and put everyone through 
their paces on keeping active, beginning quite gently and moving 
up slightly as time went on, surprisingly every member joined in as 
much as they were able.  Everyone said how much they enjoyed 
themselves and Maureen gave the vote of thanks. 
After tea Alison who was our delegate gave an interesting report of 
her enjoyable visit to the AGM in Cardiff, it's really well worth     
attending next time our turn comes around. 
All members who are going on the trip on Friday 3rd August are  
reminded that the coach will be leaving Plantation Hall at 8.15am. 
Reminder that cakes and help is needed from 2pm at the Hospital-
ity Tea on Friday 9th August, in the Beaumont Suite next to 
Heybridge Primary School. 
Cake donations will also be needed for our stalls at the Party on 
the Planny 9th September, more on this at the September meeting. 
Lists were distributed about stalls at the Fayre on 29th September 
ï sorry but donations requested again for these also as we need to 
keep our heads above water financially to secure good speakers 
at meetings. 
Competition winners 1st Dorene, 2nd Sheila Lewis, and 3rd Ellen 
Flower: 1st Pam, 2nd Ellen and 3rd Miriam and Val. 
 
Tea hostesses for September are Kathy McGowan Doherty, Chris 
Wareham and Alison. 
Heybridge WI meets on the first Friday of the month in Plantation 
Hall at 2pm with visitors and new members always welcome. 
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Heybridge Parish  
Common Purpose Statement 

 
 

ñThrough worship, prayer and loving action we will 
help all the community to discover  
Jesus and develop their faithò  

Langford Parish Mission Statement 
 

§ To love and worship God faithfully 

§ To follow the example of Christ by loving and serving 

others. 

§ To seek the guidance of the Holy Spirit for our Church 

and in our lives 

§ To bear witness to our faith 

Tea in the churchyard  
 

Saturday 18th August 
2 - 4.30pm 

 
Afternoon teas will be served in St Andrewôs 
Churchyard, with stalls and fun for the family. 

 
£5 adults, £3 children 

Home-made cake and endless cups of tea 
or coffee 
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 Langford  Notes – August 2018 
 

Not much has happened in Langford since our last missive for 
this magazine. However, we have learned with sadness of the 
death of Nikki Chancellor, granddaughter of the late Captain 
Humphrys. It is interesting to note that Captain Humphrys was 
Rector’s Warden from 1950-1966 and Treasurer from 1950-
1963. He was also one of the Langford Village Hall Committee 
representatives when the Village Hall was in the Old School. 
His daughter Patricia (and Nikki’s mother) was one of the Dep-
uty Organists (oh to have such a luxury these days) in the 
1950s. 
 
Although the spelling of the surname is different, it is wonder-
ful to have a Humphrys (Humphreys) back in the Benefice 
once more, and Patricia (with whom I have been in regular  
correspondence for many years) was delighted to learn the 
news. She gave a donation in Nikki’s memory to the Spire 
Fund. 
 
As mentioned in the last magazine, our next venture will be to 
give the church (and its secret hiding places) a good clean out 
before Asa arrives in September, so anyone who wishes to help 
will be made most welcome. Tea, coffee and bacon sandwiches 
(or vegetarian alternative) will be supplied. We are hoping to 
do this on Saturday 11th August. This would normally be a 
Coffee Morning anyway, so seems an excellent time to get 
cracking and have a good clear out, a dust and a hoover. 
 
Our next event will be on Saturday 25th August when we will 
be having our Open and Gift Day, when the theme will be the 
‘History of St. Giles’ Church’. Do come along and help us   
celebrate our wonderful heritage. 
  
Irene Allen 
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CHURCHES TOGETHER IN MALDON 

 

We had our AGM on 18th July, sadly the first without Geoff Vale, our longstand-
ing secretary who died in May.  When allocating the various jobs, we were acute-
ly aware of Geoff’s dedication and exactly how much he had done over the years.  
It is likely that the job will be broken down into manageable parts and several of 
us cover the tasks.  One thing is for sure, is that Geoff will be a very hard act to 
follow, but at the same time, he did much of the groundwork and it remains for us 
to take up his baton and run with it. 
 

As per usual, the AGM is a time to review our activities and projects and going 
on the reports, there is a lot of activity going on.  The accounts look reasonably 
healthy, thanks to donations from churches and other organisations who have 
generously added to our funds. A quick run-down of the various projects: 
 

Harbour 
A group for people with mental health problems, this has now been running for 
an incredible ten years and a gathering was held in St Mary’s Octagon in April, 
attended by the Mayor.  It has proved a safe haven for many vulnerable people 
over the years and has seen people come and go, many because they were ready 
to move on with their lives.   
 

Tools with a Mission (‘Toolbox’) 
Unwanted tools and haberdashery are donated and cleaned up, ready to be taken 
to the HQ in Ipswich.  From there, they go to meet the needs of communities in 
many African nations.  Volunteers have come and gone over the years and this is 
another project which serves people with personal difficulties.  Many who have 
been supported over the years are now in full-time employment, when they would 
not have been able to do so in the past. 
 

Maldon Job Club 
One of our newer initiatives, run by Andy Mugford from the Fullbridge Church, 
where the club meets on Tuesday mornings and involves volunteers from church-
es in Maldon, Danbury and Chelmsford.  Life Skills and Steps to Employment 
courses have been run and Andy is very encouraged by the responses of the group 
members.  Due to the confidence the members have gained, many are now active-
ly applying for work and taking up volunteering positions.  Loneliness is a real 
issue for some and the opportunity for them to be part of a community where they 
feel welcomed by Christians is greatly beneficial.  If anybody is interested in  
becoming a ‘befriender’, i.e. coming to sit and chat over a cup of coffee with the 
members, please see me and I can give you Andy’s contact details. 
 
Women’s World Day of Prayer 
Unfortunately, the service this year had to be cancelled, due to heavy snow on the 
day.  It is planned for next year, however, so look out for notifications nearer the 
time. 
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Christian Aid 
Christian Aid Week in May raised the grand sum of £2,116.72 from house to 
house collections, a coffee morning and a street collection, quite a considerable 
sum.  A summer event was Open Gardens in Maldon, which was blessed with 
good sunny weather and raised £858.50, a fantastic result.  In addition, one of 
the URC members opened her garden in September and raised £155.00.  Other 
successful events were held and good sums of money raised.  From November 
to January, the Government are matching any funds sent to Head Office, which 
means that Christmas and New Year fundraising will be doubled. 
 

Lunchtime Concerts in Maldon 
These have now been going for sixteen years at the URC and over the past year, 
they have gone extremely well, with a good variety of performers.  Both the  
musicians and the audiences are very encouraging and want the concerts to   
continue, not just for the quality of the music, but as a place to meet and        
socialise.  There was even an occasion this year when the booked musician was 
ill on the day and a painter and decorator who happened to be working in the 
church, turned out to be an opera singer and he offered his services!  This was 
very successful, attracting press attention.  It is hoped that he will come again. 
 

Open the Book 
This is now in its fourth year and is an important contribution by our churches in 
presenting the gospel to the children of the town.  There is a strong team at 
Wentworth, at Maldon Court and All Saints’ schools.  The team is also hopeful 
that Heybridge Primary will come on board – and with the arrival of our new 
vicar, who knows! 
 

Food Pantry 
Apart from donations from churches and individuals, this project receives food 
from supermarket collections and surplus food from Greggs, Marks and      
Spencers, Tesco Maldon Extra, Tesco Express Danbury and Lidl each week.  
These include fresh fruit and vegetables and bakery products.  From the time of 
its inception up to the end of June, 8867 parcels have been distributed. 
 
Phoenix Youth Hub 
After a slow start, this now has a good sustainable membership and Adrian 
King, from CGC in Maldon, has done a presentation at the Plume School and 
will be going back there in September to introduce the Hub to the new year 7 
students.  Adrian wants to encourage more helpers to come along (DBS checks 
will be done), especially men, as of the 11 helpers, only one is male.  The role is 
mainly supervisory, so not too onerous.  Also, they are always welcoming of 
any cakes or other ways of filling up the ever-hungry teenagers!! 
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Refugees 
The refugee family from Syria continue to live in St Mary’s Vicarage, are       
integrating into the local community and joining in local events.  The refugee 
support group is in regular contact with them and they are very grateful for all 
that is being done for them.  However, one of them, Mohammed, is in severe 
pain from a hip problem which limits his mobility and an appeal has been set up 
for contributions to purchase him a new or good second hand mobility scooter.  
St Mary’s has taken this up and we have been asked to circulate the e-mail below 
in our churches: 
óHi, 
 
Would it be possible to ask the Churches Together group to raise aware-
ness and hopefully encourage donations to the scooter appeal?
Mohammed is in severe pain from just small movements of his hip. As 
well as pain his balance is very unsteady. I have observed him outside of 
the home on one occasion and even with a stick to support him he looked 
extremely vulnerable as he walks awkwardly and at a snail's pace. 
 
The aim is to purchase a scooter that has the stability of 4 wheels, can be 
dis-assembled and stored in the boot of a car, of a size that will allow M 
to board a train or visit a supermarket:  has a seat that is sprung for com-
fort and to protect his hip. The Landlord - the Diocese - has spoken with 
the insurance company who advise if purchasing a second-hand one 
to Take all reasonable precautions:  Make sure that the vehicle is PAT 
tested:  the electricity supply in the property has been examined, tested 
and is up to date:  Obtain the vehicle from a reputable source/supplier 
with the appropriate certification.  New scooters of the above specifica-
tion cost from Ã900 with secondhand ones from Ã500.   Insurance cost: 
Ã69.50 per annum.   Annual Service:  Ã58 
 
Cheques can be paid to St Mary's PCC with 'for scooter' written on the 
back. and delivered to Dawn Mundy, Churchwarden 11 Queen St Mal-
don .   Gifts can be sent to St Mary's PCC at Barclay's - sortcode 20-54-
30,  account number 40776432 ref 'scooter' 
thank youô 
 

If you do feel inclined to make a donation, however small, I am sure Mohammed 
would be very grateful – please see above for details. 
 

Actually, that’s rather a lot, which just goes to show how much church-led     
activity is going on in Maldon and Heybridge and the outreach it generates is 
very encouraging indeed.  Your ongoing prayers would be greatly appreciated – 
yes, we do need tangible assets, but as we all know, prayer is the best and most 
powerful tool we have at our fingertips.                  
                                                                                   Julia MacGregor, 19.07.18 

https://maps.google.com/?q=11+Queen+St+Maldon&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=11+Queen+St+Maldon&entry=gmail&source=g
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We All Need A Tree 
 
 
 

I hired a plumber to help me restore an old farmhouse, he 
had just finished a rough first day on the job: a flat tyre 
made him lose an hour of work, his electric drill packed in 
and his ancient pick-up refused to start. 
  
While I drove him home, he sat in stony silence. On      
arriving, he invited me in to meet his family. As we 
walked toward the front door, he paused briefly at a small 
tree, touching the tips of the branches with both hands. 
  
When opening the door he underwent an amazing trans-
formation.. His face was wreathed in smiles and he 
hugged his two small children and gave his wife a kiss. 
  
Afterwards he walked me to the car. We passed the tree 
and my curiosity got the better of me. I asked him about 
what I had seen him do earlier. 
  
'Oh, that's my trouble tree,' he replied 'I know I can't help 
having troubles on the job, but one thing's for sure, those 
troubles don't belong in the house with my wife and the 
children.. So I just hang them up on the tree every night 
when I come home and ask God to take care of them. 
Then in the morning I pick them up again.' 'Funny thing 
is,' he smiled,' when I come out in the morning to pick 'em 
up, there aren't nearly as many as I remember hanging 
up the night before.' 
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1. THE GIFT OF LISTENING... 
But you must REALLY listen.  
No interrupting, no daydreaming,  
no planning your response. 
Just listening. 

2. THE GIFT OF AFFECTION... 
Be generous with appropriate hugs, 
kisses, pats on the back, and handholds. 
Let these small actions demonstrate the 
love you have for family and friends.  

3. THE GIFT OF LAUGHTER... 

Clip cartoons. 
Share articles and funny stories. 
Your gift will say, "I love to laugh with you."  

4. THE GIFT OF A WRITTEN NOTE... 
It can be a simple 
"Thanks for the help" note or a full sonnet.  
A brief, handwritten note may be remembered  
for a lifetime, and may even change a life. 

5. THE GIFT OF A COMPLIMENT...  
A simple and sincere, 
You look great in red," "You did a super job,"  
or "That was a wonderful meal"  
can make someone's day. 

6. THE GIFT OF A FAVOUR... 
Every day, go out of your way  
to do something kind.  

7. THE GIFT OF SOLITUDE... 
There are times when we want nothing better  
than to be left alone. 
Be sensitive to those times and give 
the gift of solitude to others.  

8. THE GIFT OF A CHEERFUL DISPOSITION... 
The easiest way to feel good is 
to extend a kind word to someone. 
Really, it's not that hard to say, 
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MUSIC IN THE BENEFICE  
 

St Andrewôs Church 
Organist - Gerald Matthews (01245 472860) 

 
 

St. Georgeôs Church 
Organist - Joy Norman (01621 857004) 

 
St. Gilesô Church 

Organists - Gerald Matthews & Rosemary Taylor (01245 472860) 
St.Giles Singers practise in Church 5.45pm Tuesdays 

 
New members and musicians always welcome 

 
 

 ²9[/ha9 ²hwY{Iht 
 

Meets every Friday (term times) 
9.30-12.00. Bring your own craft 

or come along and knit and natter, 
and maybe learn a new craft skill! 

 
More info contact 

Lynne Wood    
01621 856216 

 {¢Φ !b5w9²Ω{ /w!C¢ /[¦. 
Card making and crafts for      

teenagers and adults. Meets 
7.30pm in The Waring Room 
on 2nd & 4th Thursday each 

month 

 
Lynne Wood    

01621 856216 
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Group Scout Leader 

Clive Searle 
01621 855275 

 a!D!½Lb9 95L¢hw 

 
 

Sue Howat 
01621 853638 

 
ǎǳŜƘƻǿŀǘϪƘƻǘƳŀƛƭΦŎƻΦǳƪ 

 {9! /!59¢{ Telephone: 01621 
740692 

maldonsea-
cadets@hotmail.com  

 /hCC99 ahwbLbD{ 
{ǘΦDŜƻǊƎŜΩǎ IŜȅōǊƛŘƎŜ  

.ŀǎƛƴ 
1st Saturday each month 

 
{ǘΦDƛƭŜǎ [ŀƴƎŦƻǊŘ 

2nd Saturday each 
month 

 

 
Judith Manley 
01621 859957 

 
 

Irene Allen 
01621 855447 

 
 

 
 

 

USEFUL CONTACT NUMBERS  
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Prayer Diary  –  August 2018 
 

Wed 1 For our Churchwardens and Readers 
Thu 2 The work of Theological Colleges 
Fri 3 Those who marriages are in trouble  
Sat 4 For the gift of music in our churches  
Sun 5 For the work of the Salvation Army 
Mon 6 Retired Clergy, Readers and Lay ministers who  
                     have helped us  
Tue 7 For all who work in the Emergency Services 
Wed 8 For ourselves 
Thu 9 For those who are bereaved 
Fri 10 For Pleshey Retreat House, its staff and visitors 
Sat 11 For those getting baptised or confirmed 
Sun 12 The work of Lepra and The Leprosy Mission 
Mon 13 Those who find it difficult to pray 
Tue 14 Those who are new to the Benefice 
Wed 15 For the victims of domestic violence  
Thu 16 For the animals who share our lives 
Fri 17 The Bradwell Episcopal Team 
Sat 18 For our agricultural workers 
Sun 19 The work of the Pastoral Assistants’ Training    
                     Coordinator 
Mon 20 For those finding life difficult 
Tue 21 For those in Prison 
Wed 22 Our choirs and musicians 
Thu 23 For those who write hymns of praise 
Fri 24 For those still affected by war 
Sat 25 Those who cannot let go of their grief 
Sun 26 For the Diocesan Registry 
Mon 27 For the joy of our gardens 
Tue 28 For those who are terminally ill 
Wed   29 For our armed forces overseas 
Thu 30 For those who are alone 
Fri 31 For Rev. Asa Humphreys as he starts his ministry  
                     with us 
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IN YOUR PRAYERS 
PLEASE REMEMBER 

 
                         Those who are unwell:  
 
 Allison, Steve Clark, Jay Stables, June Slack, Chris Spong, Michael 
Shrimpton, George Gribble, Valerie, Jackie, Adrian Rhodes and Jane 

Blaxall. 

                  

 
Loving Father, have mercy on those whose lives are crippled by strain and 

anxiety in themselves,  release their tension, give them inward peace,          

restore them to the  wholeness  which is your will for all.  Amen 

-----------------  

 

Deadline for the magazine 
 
The deadline for the next (September)      
magazine is 12.00 on Sunday 12th August. 
(2nd Sunday). 

 

MALDON LUNCHTIME CONCERTS  

 

UNITED REFORMED CHURCH 
MALDON 

 
Thursday 9th August 2018 at 1.00pm 

 

James Devor plays organ. James is the organist at 

Brentwood Cathedral.  

 

Refreshments available for a donation 
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